
Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste 
P.O. Box 414 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414 
Tel. # 609-984-3438 
Fax. # 609-777-0769 

  
 

 
 

Richard Hills, Head 
Middlesex County  
Division of Solid Waste Management  
100 Bayard Street 2nd Fl. 
New Brunswick, NJ 08901  
 
Dear Mr. Hills:  
 
The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt 
of the June 13, 2005 proposed amendment to the Middlesex County District Solid Waste 
Management Plan (County Plan). The amendment proposes County Plan inclusion of a Class A 
Facility, State Street Recycling located at Block 459, part of Lots 55-67 and Lots 80-92 with the 
street address of 1037 State Street, Perth Amboy. The facility will accept up to 150 tons per day of 
Class A recyclables (plastic, glass, aluminum, steel containers, cardboard, mixed paper and 
newspaper). 
 
Although this action was initiated as a County Plan amendment, pursuant to N.J.A.C 7:26-6.11(14)., 
the Department considers this proposed County Plan amendment to be a permissible administrative 
action and thereby approves the administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 
 
Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed, as an expression of 
the Department’s intent to issue a Class A recycling center approval to the subject facility. 
  
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa Ali of my staff at (609) 984-
9773 or at Najwa.Ali@dep.statet.nj.us 
 
    
   Sincerely,  
 
 
 
   Guy Watson, Chief 
   Bureau of Recycling and Planning 


